


TRAIL: No county money involved in project
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time, and it’s not an easy
hike,” he said.

Andy Gramling want-
ed to make sure that
the county wouldn’t be
monetarily involved in
the project, and planning
director Adam Chapman
said it was all federally
funded.

“The park service is
using some funds they
have ... and they wanted
input on basically making
the trail better, having
some platforms similar
to Whitewater Falls and
making the trail more ac-
cessible,” Chapman said.
“As we're all in the same
area together, they’re just
looking for our input.”

The approximately 11.5-
acre project would expand
parking by six vehicles
and create a new access
trail, viewing decks and
bridges to cross the creek,

according to the U.S. For-

est Service memo.

For the most part, those
who hiked beside the falls
created the trail along-
side the creek, making it
unsustainable and prone
to dangerous slopes and
slippery spots. It has also
exacerbated erosion, the
memo said.

The original trail
would likely be blocked,
seeded, mulched and
otherwise made inacces-
sible, though “a rigorous
trail” at the bottom would
still allow visitors to hike

down to the lower falls.
Emergency services
wants to ensure the new
trail is “as accessible as
possible for their Gators
and ATVs to go rescue
the inevitable person who
slips off the falls, unfortu-
nately,” Chapman said.
The upper level is rela-
tively easy to access, but
the falls downstream are
connected by what Vassey
called a gulley that fol-
lows the creek. :
The steep terrain means
safety lines have to be set
up prior to any type of
rescue, county interim fire
chief Scott Krein said. It
takes approximately six
people per quarter-mile of
trail to stage a rescue op-
eration, he said, and most

trail guides indicate Brass-
town is a short 0.3 miles.
Camping sites along the
trail were also largely cre-
ated — and expanded over
the years — by the people
who used them, leaving
bare locations “eroded
down to mineral soil.”
Flooding is a concern for
the creek-side sites, as
well as protection of the
riparian zones.
Designated camping ar-
eas would be created in the
area in to align with the
Sumter National Forest
Land Management Plan
(LMP) guidelines keeping
them away from trails,
roads and water sources.
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